

Dear NSU Student:

To protect the health and well-being of the NSU community, NSU requires all students to maintain medical health insurance coverage. Therefore, when you register for classes, you will automatically be enrolled in the Student Health Insurance Plan, and your student account will be charged accordingly. Log into NSU eBill to monitor your student account.

The NSU Student Health Insurance Department will send continuous emails to your @mynsu.nova.edu account to notify you of this charge, and provide waiver information.

- If you already have adequate insurance coverage, submit your <u>online waiver application</u> to
 opt out of the plan and reverse the charged fee. This must be completed by your <u>program's</u>
 deadline. A waiver is valid for one academic year, not calendar year, and is only available online.
- If you do not complete the waiver, you will remain enrolled in the Student Health Insurance Plan for the full semester/term, and you will be responsible for payment, regardless of whether you have adequate health insurance or not.

Insurance ID cards will not be mailed out. For more information about the NSU Student Health Insurance Plan, visit our website at *nova.edu/studentinsurance*.

Sincerely,

Student Health Insurance Department Nova Southeastern University Enrollment and Student Services (954) 262-4060 studenthealth@nova.edu/studentinsurance